
 

The Wizard of Oz  is coming to Michigan Lutheran Seminary. 

Please join them for this well-loved story! Tickets are on sale now. Perform-

ances are November 5th and 7th at 7:00 pm and November 8th at 2:30 pm. 

Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for kids (through eighth grade). Please call  

989-793-1010 extension 264 for tickets! 
 

The new flower calendar for 2016 has 

been posted in the church lobby. If you wish to donate flowers in memory of 

a loved one, please write your name on the line next to the date on which you 

would like to donate. Thank you! 
 

We would like to welcome our recent new 

members from the past several years.  Please  join us for cake and beverages 

and a reception for our new members today during coffee hour so we can get 

to know them better and make them feel welcome here at Zion. Thank you! 
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STATS 

Unified Envelopes         $4,823.00 

Loose    $39.21 

Sunday School     $7.85 

To Lutheran School  $10.00 

Facility Improvements  $10.00 

Christian Life Resources  $20.00 

Total            $4,910.06 

We have the confidence that 

God will declare us “Not 

guilty!” on Judgment Day 

because of Jesus’ sacrifice 

for us. 



The flowers on the altar today were donated by David and Paula Huggard in 

loving memory of their son, Joshua Huggard. 
 

 “I would like to thank everyone in the congregation for their many thoughts and prayers for 

me during these difficult times. Your love and kindness mean a lot to me.” -Sally Reetz 
 

A member of our congregation kindly donated a plethora of apples and gourds to 

our church to give away to anyone. Therefore, if you would like some apples and/or gourds, please feel free to 

take some with you on your way home! They are located in the entryway of the east entrance of the church. 

Christmas and Thanksgiving cards will be going on sale Sunday, November 15, 2015 in 

the church entryway. If you have any questions about this, please contact Harriet Kukulis at 989-845-2676 or 

Mary Ann Schoch at 989-845-2435. 

 

The Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary is running a food 

bank to help aid those students at WLS who are already married. These students work part-time jobs around 

their classes and their intensive studying while they try to make ends meet to provide for their families. Dona-

tions from the Michigan District are very greatly appreciated. Monetary gifts are very welcome. These gifts 

are used to purchase grocery store gift certificates as well as other items needed for the Food Bank. If you are 

giving a monetary gift, please make the check payable to Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary. Donations for the 

cost of the rental truck and the gas used to ship the Food Bank items are also very welcome. Those checks 

should be made out to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. Finally, if you wish to donate food and/or other items to 

the Food Bank directly, the Food Bank could use the following items: disposable diapers, paper towels, toilet 

paper, toiletries, coffee, rice, pasta, flour, sugar, spices, soup, cold cereal, oatmeal, ketchup, mustard, Ham-

burger Helper (or similar packaged meals), gluten-free products, dish soap, and laundry detergent. Please re-

frain from bringing any canned vegetables as there are already an abundance of those in stock. Please 

bring any items you wish to donate to the Mother’s Room in the back of church by November 1, 2015 

(That’s today!). Thank you for helping out! 
 

 The Flint Pregnancy Counseling Center has been doing 

well in its mission of spreading God’s Word to young ladies and their children. Eleven ladies and five children 

have signed up for the Center’s bi-monthly Bible Class on November 4th. Please keep this mission in your 

prayers! On a different note, this Pregnancy Counseling Center is in dire need of volunteers who can help be 

receptionists, counselors, help-liners, sorters, and help out with a variety of other things. Without volunteer 

aid, they cannot keep their facility open all the time and therefore these young women who need counseling 

cannot hear the life giving Word of God when they may need it most. The Counseling Center could also use 

donations of baby lotion, baby shampoo, wipes, size 0-3 pajamas, onesies, winter outfits for boys and girls, 

newborn diapers, and pull-ups. If you would like to volunteer or donate, please contact Barb Yehle at 810-

252-5854. Any help you could give would be very greatly appreciated! 
 

 

 

 

 

We thank all the families who displayed our Zion yard signs this summer, and with 

cold weather coming we say farewell to the outdoor advertising season.  Please return any remaining yard 

signs to the church secretary's office.  Thank you! 
 

The ladies who make hot lunch at Zion Lutheran School would appreci-

ate it if people would take turns making the desserts for Wednesday hot lunch. If you are interested in helping 

out, please sign-up on the sheet posted on the bulletin board in the church entryway. Also, feel free to fill out a 

reminder slip for yourself to take home. These slips are also located on the bulletin board of the church entry-

way. Thank you for your help! 

 


